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Y Gyfarwyddiaeth Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol ac Integreiddio
Social Services and Integration Directorate
Y Grŵp Iechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol
Health and Social Services Group

	To: Directors of Social Services

	

	

	


8th April 2020
Dear colleagues
 COVID-19 WHOLE SYSTEM PLANNING – COMMUNITY COVID-19 FRAMEWORK

I attach the Primary and Community Care Framework which has recently been issued to Chief Executives of all health boards and WAST.   It is intended to support primary, community and paramedic colleagues in decision making for the management of suspected or actual COVID 19 patients in the community and the continued management of non-COVID 19 patients.  The Framework works alongside the secondary care respiratory pathway issued on 17th March 2020.  A critical assumption within the Framework is that resource will be deployed across the whole pathway, from primary/community to secondary care, including WAST, to ensure patient care is provided in the most appropriate setting.
This entire framework/pathway is to be used by any doctor, nurse, paramedic or allied health professional, anywhere in the community. Local Health Boards and Clusters will plan and deliver their services differently according to local needs and workforce, but will follow this framework. It is important to note that the situation continues to change rapidly, and that all resources will be updated as and when required as we move through the pandemic response.
Please note this pathway has been updated following the issuing of NICE guidelines on assessment and diagnosis of COVID 19 and provides further guidance on the application of the clinical frailty score.  

This version has been cleared at the COVID-19 Primary and Community subgroup meeting held on 7th April  2020.  We will circulate further updates using the same mechanism.

Please also find attached an extract from the updated NICE guidelines relating to the application of the clinical frailty score.    A link to the full guidelines is below:

https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/ng165
Please ensure that this covering letter, framework and attachment is widely circulated to colleagues.

I thank you for your continued efforts in these very challenging times

Kind regards,

Albert Heaney

Deputy Director General
	[image: image1.jpg]
	 
	Parc Cathays ( Cathays Park
Ffon ( Tel 0300 062 8462
Caerdydd (Cardiff 
ben.o’halloran@gov.wales



[image: image2.jpg]Llywodraeth Cymru
Welsh Government



